Lynda Gayle Roberts
PO Box 574584
Orlando, FL 32857

Dear Eric,

Since I have known you since 1995 and can say that I have only observed appropriate
behavior of how you comport yourself around all persons. You are very “fair minded”
and equal opportunity person. You often propose alternative ideas that are meant to
challenge my thinking. You not bashful when you talk about sexual issues, which is a
healthy attitude. In reading your writings on your website all these years, I have never
found anything inappropriate. Like Dwight Eisenhower is famous for saying, everyone
should be their own editor and get to decide what is offensive or inappropriate for their
senses.

I am sorry that you have had to carry your cross “because of your opinions” regarding
your chosen sexuality and defender of all persons. I have always said, “We are all single
in our desires.” and know what we want to experience in our exploration. Having
operated a Heterosexual Masturbation Club for over 30 years, I can tell you that both
men and women have a lot of sexual healing that needs to be accomplished. One of the
first steps, is finding out that we all have similar past, we have all struggled with
unwanted advances, we have all struggled with guilt and the right to enjoy our sexual
explorations. We teach everyone that we all have our own “sexual histories” and from
that we find out how brave we are in getting it right in our heads. When we claim the
totality of our own history and march forward with a desire to learn how to please
ourselves and others, is when real growth begins. Thank you Eric, for your questioning
the right for young men/men to be okay with challenging unwanted advances, trickery
from others who take advantage of ones innocent. I guess the bus was painted PINK and
they didn't want you to get on it. Consider this experience as part of your sexual history.
Lesson learned!

Affectionately,
Lynda Gayle Ro 5 ;Zéj @W/



